

November 3, 2005

David Brazil
Marion County Zoning and Planning Administrator
Marion County Health Department

Dear Mr. Brazil,

At the regular City Commission meeting on Monday, October 31st the Marion City Commission discussed the county's proposal for rezoning land lying within one mile of Marion's corporate city limits.

The commission, after discussion of this issue, decided that we wish to be excluded from the county's small-lot residential development on agricultural-zoned land within one mile of our corporate city limits.

The City Commission feels that this zoning proposal would inhibit future development of subdivisions and would be considered an obstacle to non residential development.

We understand that the county is not interested in presenting this proposed regulation where it is not wanted and that is our present position.

Sincerely,

David Mayfield City Administrator

City of Marion, KS